

Cordry-Sweetwater Conservancy District

8377 CORDRY DRIVE NINEVEH, IN 46164 PHONE: 317-933-2893 FAX: 317-933-3628

Board of Directors Meeting Agenda

March 18th, 2025, 7:00 PM @ CSLOA Also available online live at www.cscd-in.org

- 1. Welcome & Pledge of Allegiance
- 2. Agenda Modifications
- 3. Approval of Minutes:
 - a. February 18th Board Meeting Minutes
- 4. Freeholder Concerns: (Please limit time to three minutes)
- 5. Staff Reports:
 - a. Director of Finance & Administration: Brittany Bay
 - i. Approval of Financial Reports
 - ii. Approval of Claims
 - b. Director of Operations & BCO: Nick Johann's Report
- 6. Commission/Committee Reports:
 - a. Building- Mark Rasdall
 - i. Building Applications
 - ii. Dredging Applications
 - b. Ecology- Randy Brumfield
 - c. Roads Greg Harper
 - d. Security -Jim Maulden
 - e. Water- Aaron Parris
- 7. Old Business
 - a. None
- 8. New Business
 - a. None
- 9. Board Member Concerns/Comments
- 10. Adjourn

Cordry-Sweetwater Conservancy District Board of Directors Meeting

February 18th, 2025 "DRAFT MINUTES"

- 1. **Board Members Present**: Randy Brumfield, Jim Maulden, Aaron Parris, Mark Rasdall, Ted Adolay, Greg Harper, and Mike Leavitt
- 2. Board Members Present Virtually: None
- 3. Board Members Absent: None
- 4. Also, Present:
 - a. Staff: Brittany Bay, and Nick Johann
 - b. CSCD Attorney: Roger Young
 - **c.** Estimated 15 freeholders in attendance & numerous online viewers.
- 5. Welcome: Mr. Leavitt called the annual meeting to order at 7:01 PM
- 6. Agenda Modifications:
 - **a.** Mr. Parris noted that he would like to discuss the Cordry Sweetwater Sign.
 - **b.** Mr. Maulden noted during the Security Commission Report he would like to have Brian Clancy speak.
- 7. Approval of Minutes:

MOTION: Mr. Adolay motioned to approve January 11th, Board Minutes, as submitted, seconded by Mr. Harper. Motion passed unanimously.

8. Freeholder Concerns:

- a. Sharon Vankooten (I 65) noted she wanted to bring up that when the equal assessment was considered the funding model the financial advisory committee came up with also increased boat stickers. Mrs. Vankooten noted she believed the model needed to be looked at and she believed that this is only benefitting those that are at the higher end. Mrs. Vankooten noted that she believed the Financial Advisory Committee should be reconvened to have more community involvement.
- 9. Management Reports:
 - a. Director of Finance & Administrative:
 - 1. Mrs. Bay summarized the fund report. The current balance is \$6,305,631.50.

MOTION: Mr. Parris motioned to approve the financial report subject to audit, seconded by Mr. Maulden. Motion passed unanimously.

2. Mrs. Bay summarized the appropriation report and monthly claims list. The monthly claims total is \$465,803.85. The unexpended remaining balance for 2025 is \$1,927,088.69 or 89.89% remaining.

MOTION: Mr. Rasdall motioned to approve the monthly claims subject to audit; seconded by Mr. Brumfield. Motion passed unanimously.

3. Mrs. Bay summarized Resolution 2025-3: Allowing Monies to be Distributed.

MOTION: Mr. Harper motioned to approve Resolution 2025-3: Allowing Monies to be Distributed, seconded by Mr. Brumfield. Motion passed unanimously.

4. Mrs. Bay summarized Resolution 2025-4: Encumbrances totaling \$2,106,843.29.

MOTION: Mr. Maulden motioned to approve Resolution 2025-4 Encumbrances, seconded by Mr. Harper. Motion passed unanimously.

b. Director of Operations:

- 1. Mr. Johann summarized his report.
- **2.** Mr. Johann thanked Josh Bryant, Jeff Dollens, and Nick Hites for all of their hard work maintaining the roads this winter.
- 3. Mr. Johann discussed the fuel contract for this year.
- **4.** Mr. Leavitt read the bids received for the fuel contract.
 - i. Premier
 - o 90 plus: \$3.41/gallon
 - o 87 E10: \$2.518/gallon
 - o On-road Diesel: \$\$2.61/gallon
 - ii. Keystone
 - o 90 plus: \$3.6875/gallon
 - o 87 E10: \$2.7313/gallon
 - o Diesel: \$\$2.816/gallon
- 5. There was some discussion.

MOTION: Mr. Parris motioned to approve accepting the Premier Bid for fuel, seconded by Mr. Adolay. Motion passed unanimously.

10. Commission Reports:

a. Building:

- 1. Mr. Rasdall asked if they should take care of the seat filling. There was discussion. Mr. Rasdall asked Mr. Johann to go through the building applications.
- 2. Mr. Johann reviewed the building applications.

MOTION: Mr. Rasdall motioned to approve building applications 25-001, 25-003, 25-006, 25-007, and 2-008 for approval from the CSCD Board contingent upon lot owners obtaining all permits required by Brown County and meeting all conditions by the Building Commission, seconded by Mr. Maulden. Motion passed unanimously.

3. Mr. Johann reviewed the dredging applications.

MOTION: Mr. Rasdall motioned to approve dredging applications for Blake at 7027 Opossum (D25-001) and Ehrgott at 7037 Opossum (D25-002) contingent on meeting all conditions by the Building Commission, seconded by Mr. Brumfield.

MOTION: Mr. Rasdall motioned to approve adding Luke Johnson to fill the open seat on the Building Commission, seconded by Mr. Maulden.

Discussion: Mr. Parris asked if Luke would be replacing Pat's position. Mr. Rasdall noted that is correct. Mr. Maulden noted that he would not be replacing Pat, Pat was the Board member on the commission and this position that is being filled has been open for 6 years. Mr. Parris noted that Pat put his application in for the position as well. Mr. Parris noted his hesitation is two-fold. first being Pat's expertise in this area, which he noted he believes is valuable; and second, he believes it is important to keep Pat involved in the community on different commissions because of the work Pat has done as it is related to financing in the District. Mr. Parris then noted he had another question could there be an opportunity to add another seat to the commission. Mr. Parris asked if they could add Luke and Pat to the commission since they had a hard time filling the position for the last 6 years. Mr. Maulden noted that they do not know that they had a hard time filling the position, it was neglected for 6 years. Mr. Parris noted that he was happy to vote Luke in and wanted to add another spot as well and noted he didn't see a reason they couldn't add another member. Mr. Maulden noted that would give the commission 6 members and normally there is an odd number for voting. Mr. Maulden noted that if they needed Pat's expertise in finance, they could just ask him. Mr. Maulden noted that the qualifications for the commission are not finance. Mr. Parris noted that Pat served on the building commission for a multitude of years. Mr. Maulden noted that at some point people need to step aside and let other people come on board. Mr. Parris noted that this was the part for discussion, and he wanted to make sure that was voiced because he believes Pat adds value to that commission.

Motion passed unanimously.

Discussion: Mr. Parris asked if it was possible for the Board to vote on adding another spot to the Building Commission. Mr. Young noted that it is not exactly on the agenda. Mr. Rasdall noted that if they were going to do that, he believed they would need to add 2 people. Mr. Young noted he believed they fixed their commission members in a resolution, and if the Board wanted to do that it should be done as an amendment to the resolution. Mr. Rasdall noted that if they were going to change it, they would have to keep an odd number otherwise there would be ties in voting. There was discussion over the permit approval process. Mr. Leavitt noted that the Building Commission could approve some permits without Board approval. Mr. Parris noted if there was a tie it could come before the Board. Mr. Parris noted he wasn't trying to make this harder, and that he just didn't want to lose the expertise of a person who is willing to serve and respected. Mr. Maulden asked if they haven't been able to get 5 people for 6 years why would they want to add 2 more. Mr. Parris noted that because they operated with 4 for 6 years they shouldn't operate with 6 or 7 and noted the ecology commission has 7 members. Mr. Maulden noted that he believed the Board member on Building was responsible for making sure they have the right number of people on the commission and its been neglected for 6 years.

b. Ecology:

1. Mr. Brumfield reviewed the Aquatic Control Contract.

MOTION: Mr. Brumfield motioned to approve the Aquatic Control Contract to not exceed \$65,000, seconded by Mr. Harper. Motion passed unanimously.

2. Mr. Brumfield summarized the Annual Anglers Club Kids Tournament Donation Request.

MOTION: Mr. Brumfield motioned to approve the \$500 donation to the Anglers Club for the Kids Tournament, seconded by Mr. Rasdall. Motion passed unanimously.

- 3. Mr. Brumfield summarized the ecology commission minutes.
- **4.** Mr. Brumfield discussed the three open seats on the Ecology Commission.

MOTION: Mr. Brumfield motioned to approve adding Harold Crooks, Matt Rotelli, and Tom Golias to the Ecology Commission to fill all open seats, seconded by Mr. Maulden. Motion passed unanimously.

c. Roads:

- 1. Mr. Harper thanked everyone who voted for him during the election. Mr. Harper thanked the roads crew for maintaining the roads, especially this time of year.
- 2. Mr. Harper summarized the roads commission minutes.
- 3. Mr. Harper discussed the open seat on the roads commission.

MOTION: Mr. Harper motioned to approve adding Emily Bruns to the Roads Commission to fill the open seat, seconded by Mr. Rasdall. Motion passed unanimously.

d. Security:

- 1. Mr. Maulden summarized the security commission minutes.
- 2. Mr. Maulden noted there are a lot of freeholders who ask about security since the conservancy doesn't have a police force anymore and asked Brian Clancy to come up and discuss.
- **3.** Mr. Clancy gave a little background and then reviewed the calls for service for 2023 and 2024.
 - i. Mr. Clancy noted in 2023 there were 13,334 calls for service in the County, of those calls 370 were in the District which is approximately 2.7% of the calls.
 - ii. Mr. Clancy noted in 2024 there were 16,844 calls for service in the County; of those calls 413 were in the District which is approximately 2.4% of the calls.
- 4. Mr. Clancy noted that the security commission has freeholders coming to them and saying they do not feel safe, so that is why he requested this information for full transparency and to show the community how safe the District is. Mr. Clancy noted that as a law enforcement officer working in 3 states with 4 different agencies this is a very safe place.
- 5. Mr. Maulden reviewed the ski show organized by Dave Jarrett.

MOTION: Mr. Maulden motioned to approve allowing Dave Jarrett to have a water ski show at 8 pm on a Saturday in July (date TBD), seconded by Mr. Adolay. Motion passed unanimously.

6. Mr. Maulden discussed the open seat and 2 renewals of members on the security commission.

MOTION: Mr. Maulden motioned to approve adding Matt Murtha to the Security Commission for 1 year to fill the open seat, seconded by Mr. Rasdall. Motion passed unanimously. MOTION: Mr. Maulden motioned to approve renewing Brian Clancy and Steve Burke's on the Security Commission for 3 years, seconded by Mr. Rasdall. Motion passed unanimously.

e. Water:

1. The February Meeting was canceled.

11. Old Business:

a. None

12. New Business:

- a. CSLOA Fireworks Approval
 - i. Alison Randolph reviewed the Annual CSLOA Fireworks and requested permission to hold them at the Beach and utilize the beach area on July 5th with a rain date of July 12th from 8am 11pm.

MOTION: Mr. Rasdall motioned to approve the CSLOA Firework Show at the Beach, seconded by Mr. Maulden. Motion passed unanimously.

13. Board Members Concerns

- **a.** Mr. Rasdall noted he looks forward to another year and safety on the lake. Mr. Rasdall thanked the CSLOA for allowing them to use the Clubhouse.
- b. Mr. Maulden thanked the roads crew, and mentioned how nice the Clubhouse was looking.
- **c.** Mr. Leavitt thanked the roads crew and noted they are always out at all hours.
- d. Mr. Parris noted he wanted to discuss the stone wall located at the entrance to the lakes. Mr. Parris noted that Dave Jarrett has maintained the area since 2013 to keep it nice and mentioned all the hours Dave puts in taking care of, to keep this area nice. Mr. Parris noted there was some veneer falling off it and, in his opinion, it could use some updating. Mr. Parris asked the community to send him emails with ideas for the area and then once he has that information, he could present some ideas to the Board and get Board authorization to get quotes to update the area. Mr. Parris noted that Randy mentioned an Eagle Scout might take this project on, and asked the community to send him options that he and Dave haven't thought about.
 - i. Mr. Rasdall noted he appreciated Mr. Parris, noticing this and he had stopped by and looked at it and agreed if something isn't done with the sign soon, they will have to take it down and start over.
- e. Mr. Brumfield thanked everyone for coming and noted the Clubhouse does look good.

14. Adjourn (7:58 PM)

Respectfully submitted,

MOTION: Mr. Parris moved to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Rasdall. Motion passed unanimously.

T 1411 B 10 :	
Ted Adolay, Board Secretary	
Date Submitted:	

Cordry Sweetwater Conservancy **DRAFT** Building Commission Minutes

March 4th, 2025

The meeting was called to order at 6:04 p.m.

Present: Mark Rasdall (Board), Kathy Wood (CSLOA), Luke Johnson, and Cully Kinnick by phone.

Absent: Dennis Cameron

Guests: Stephen Cobb and Michelle Cobb.

Acceptance of December minutes:

Mr. Mark Rasdall motioned to accept the February 4, 2024, minutes. Mrs. Kathy Wood seconded the motion. Roll call vote: Mark Rasdall - Yes, Kathy -Yes, Luke - Yes, and Cully Kinnick -abstained—Motion Passes.

Freeholders Comments: None

New Business:

New Applications:

25-009 - SW170 - Traycoff - 6947 Leopard Dr

This project is to build a bar/storage area.

Cully Kinnick made a motion to approve based on Brown County's Approval. Luke Johnson 2nd the motion. Roll call vote: Mark Rasdall – Yes, Luke Johnson – Yes, Kathy Wood – Yes, Cully Kinnick– Yes Motion Passes. 4-0

25-010 - Leach - SW 404 - 6503 Chipmunk Ct

This project is to remove the existing dock and party deck and build a new dock and boat shelter.

The commission does not believe this meets the required setback and must cut the dock by 40 square feet. They need to resubmit with new measurements.

25-011 - Cobb - WS 90-93 - 6435 Pheasant Dr

This project will build a dock, covered seating area, and boat shelter.

Cully Kinnick made a motion to approve. Luke Johnson 2nd the motion. Roll call vote: Mark Rasdall – Yes, Luke Johnson – Yes, Kathy Wood – Yes, Cully Kinnick– Yes Motion Passes. 4-0

03/04/2025 Page 1 of 3

Cordry Sweetwater Conservancy **DRAFT** Building Commission Minutes

March 4th, 2025

25-012 - Wise - CD 44 - 7467 Honey Locust Dr

This project is to build a retaining wall and a 34' X 22' garage.

Cully Kinnick made a motion to approve pending the location of the septic system and the 25-foot setback from the center of the road meets Brown County setback regulations (Please submit verifications to Nick). Mark Rasdall seconded the motion. Roll call vote: Mark Rasdall – Yes, Luke Johnson – Yes, Kathy Wood – Yes, Cully Kinnick – Yes. The motion passes 4-0.

25-013 - Narkiewicz - SW 121A - 7106 Muskrat Dr.

This project is to rebuild the fallen boat shelter with a new party deck, redeck and reinforce the existing dock, install a beat area with a retaining wall, build a firepit area with patio and retaining wall, and build a bar area structure.

The commission reported that a variance is needed because they are building on a non-conforming structure. Mark made a motion to deny, and Cully seconded the motion. *Roll call vote: Mark Rasdall – Yes, Luke Johnson – Yes, Kathy Wood – Yes, Cully Kinnick – Yes. The motion passes 4-0.*

25-014 - Tucker - OWS 707 - 6402 Nuthatch Dr.

This project is to install a 4' tall x 228 linear foot chain link fence.

Kathy Wood made a motion to approve. Luke Johnson 2nd the motion. Roll call vote: Mark Rasdall – Yes, Luke Johnson – Yes, Kathy Wood – Yes, Cully Kinnick– Yes Motion Passes. 4-0

Variance Requests

None

Dredging Applications:

D25-003 - Cobb - 6435 Pheasant Dr

Cully Kinnick made a motion to approve. Kathy Wood 2nd the motion. Roll call vote: Mark Rasdall – Yes, Luke Johnson – Yes, Kathy Wood – Yes, Cully Kinnick – Yes Motion Passes. 4-0

Old Business:

24-101 – SW 98 & OES 220 – Sheets – 7030 Opossum Dr. This project is to build a retaining wall and dock.

03/04/2025 Page 2 of 3

Cordry Sweetwater Conservancy **DRAFT** Building Commission Minutes

March 4th, 2025

Old Applications:

23-016 - WS 523 - Kern - 6240 Cardinal Dr

Existing Stop Work Orders: None

Complaints: None

Applications Received After the Submission Deadline & Will Be Considered Next Month: None

Building Commissioners Comments: None

Adjourn

As there was no other business before the Commission, Luke Johnson motioned to adjourn, and Cully Kinnick seconded.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:56 p.m.

The next Building Commission meeting will be on April 1 at 6:00 p.m. at the CSCD Office.

03/04/2025 Page 3 of 3

DRAFT

MINUTES ECOLOGY COMMISSION MONTHLY MEETING

Cordry Sweetwater Conservancy District

March 6, 2025

- A. The monthly meeting of the CSCD Ecology Commission was called to order by Shena Johnson at 6:05 P.M., in the CSCD conference room.
- B. Members Present: Shena Johnson, Charlie Tinkle, Harold Crooks, Tom Golias, Matt Rotelli, and Brenda Maulden as interim Recorder
- C. Members Absent: Randy Brumfield
- D. Others In Attendance: 2 Guests; Sharon van Kooten, Jim Donnells, Nick Johann (Director of Operations)

E. ELECTION OF NEW COMMISSION LEADERSHIP

- -Commission Chairperson- Randy Brumfield
- -Commission Vice-Chair- Shena Johnson
- -Recorder- Brenda Maulden as interim/Matt Rotelli when he gets settled into the commission

Brenda Maulden made a motion to approve the leadership positions of the commission members. Charlie Tinkle Seconded. This motion was unanimously approved.

- F. Brenda Maulden moved to approve the Minutes of the February 6, 2025 meeting of the CSCD Ecology Commission; Charlie Tinkle seconded. This motion was unanimously approved.
- G. FREEHOLDER CONCERNS: No concerns or comments presented.
- H. OLD BUSINESS:
 - 1. <u>CSCD OPERATIONS REPORT</u>: Nick Johann provided updates on myriad projects of interest to ECOLOGY including:
 - a. One Boat Steward hired thus far; plans to begin end of March.
 - b. Aquatic Control contract approved for the season by CSCD Board for 76K.
 - c. <u>Cordry Lake Spillway</u>: Work to rebuild the Cordry Dam Spillway continues. Project running a bit behind and looks to be completed hopefully by the end of April; status updates are on the CSCD website.
 - **Spillway contractors have concern with pedestrians on the dam and in the work-zone during working hours. Nick was notified of a recent near-miss between a heavy equipment operator and unauthorized pedestrian in the work zone. <u>No</u> unauthorized persons are to be beyond or between the barricades in the construction zone for safety and liability reasons.
 - e. DNR is currently attempting to locate a turkey vulture around the Cordry dip water tower that was equipped with a tracking device. The turkey vulture was being tracked and studied by the DNR and during some point a couple of weeks ago the signal was lost and last pinged in the area. Anyone who locates the bird and/or tracking device is advised to contact Indiana DNR.
 - 2. <u>DISCUSSION OF CSCD RULEBOOK REVISION</u> (Shena). Lengthy discussion for clarification of Fishing Rules regarding slot limits and daily bag limits. Charlie Tinkle presented a sign template for review; signs will be ordered and posted at Cordry and Sweetwater boat ramps, Nuthatch Park, and at Sweetwater Point. Shena will be attending the upcoming Security Commission meeting to tie up loose ends on the rule book before submitting it to Roger Young.
 - 3. POLLINATOR HABITAT UPDATE (Brenda Maulden):
 - a. No current updates.
 - b. America The Beautiful Grant: We are hopefully optimistic that there will not be a potential federal grant freeze on funds that we are anticipating; although, information is changing frequently due to the political climate and we will stay updated. Commission member Harold Crooks said that he would help with organizing Weed Wrangles for the target areas. Brenda and Harold exchanged contact information and will work on selecting some dates in the near future to hold the Wrangles

I. **NEW BUSINESS:**

- 1. (Brenda) 2025 CSCD GARDEN CLUB:
 - a. Committee members: Libby Saunders-Chair, Jayme Golias, Ellie Conwell, Jess Hostetler, and Dale Hatfield.

OVER>>>

- b. Everyone who was on waiting list for a bed last year was able to secure a bed for the 2025 growing season. There are currently 4 new freeholders interested and on a waiting list.
- c. Thanks to CSCD Maintenance for repairing the leaky faucet at the gardens last fall.

- d. Short term goal is painting the garden shed.
- e. Long term goal is fence improvements.
- 2. <u>DREDGING APPLICATIONS</u>: Charlie Tinkle moved to APPROVE the dredging application (stump removal) submitted by Steve Cobb on lot WS 90-93 aka 6435 Pheasant Drive with work performed by ABG Property Services as submitted. Shena Johnson seconded. This motion was unanimously approved.
- 3. **FY 2026 STRATEGIC PLAN & BUDGET DEVELOPMENT PLAN-** Jim Donnells handed out the Fiscal Year 2026 proposed Strategic Planning Plan target date outline, and the workshop Action Plan for member review. Jim gave a summarized explanation for the benefit of our new commission members, of the months-long process and responsibility the commission members have in creating and planning for the 2026 Ecology Budget. Jim will help transition the planning during the next few months so the current commission members learn the budget planning process.

J. COMMISSION MEMBER CONCERNS:

- 1. Brenda Maulden reminded the commission of the upcoming **Indiana Lakes Management Society's (ILMS)**Annual Conference scheduled for March 20th & 21st in Noblesville. There are a variety of pertinent sessions and topics during the 2-day event that she will attend. Previously, CSCD was chosen as 2023 Outstanding Lake Association of the Year with Nick Johann's 2024 video presentation shown during the award showcase, and also in 2023 Jim Donnells was a key presenter on the topic of Zebra Mussel Prevention Measures with his excellent power-point presentation.
- Brown County Soil & Water Conservation District has their 2025 Annual Meeting and Dinner on Monday.
 <u>March 24 at 6pm</u> in the lower level of the Brown County Public Library. CSCD was awarded the Clean Water
 Indiana Grant from BCSWCD last year. Anyone is welcome to attend but must RSVP to 812-988-2211 by March
 14th.
- 3. Brenda also reminded everyone of the annual "Bluebird & Purple Martin Seminar," at the CSCD Fire Station March 29th from 10 A.M. to noon. Several notices have been published online and in the Brown County Democrat newspaper.
- 4. **CSCD Annual Road Cleanup** has been scheduled for <u>Saturday</u>, <u>April 19^{th at}</u> 8am. Breakfast will be provided to volunteers at 7:30am with cleanup to commence promptly at 8am. Carrie Vavul with Carpenter Realtor is helping organize the event. Dave Jarrett with Sweetwater Realty will be shuttling volunteers to cleanup sites along the route from the CSLOA Clubhouse to the Dollar General. Brown County Sheriff's Department will provide road safety and security, and CSCD Maintenance will haul the trash collected. We have also coordinated efforts with Andy Tanner (Eddies Pizza) at Princes Lakes and they are scheduling their volunteers to cleanup Nineveh Road from the Dollar General to the 4-way stop in Nineveh on the same day.
- K. <u>ADJOURNMENT</u>: Shena Johnson moved to adjourn the March 6, 2025, meeting of the Ecology Commission. Charlie Tinkle seconded. The motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted:

Brenda Maulden
Interim Commission Recorder
BMauldenSPE@gmail.com
317-446-0307



Cordry-Sweetwater Conservancy District

8377 CORDRY DRIVE NINEVEH, IN 46164 PHONE: 317-933-2893 FAX: 317-933-3628

DRAFT Roads Commission Meeting

March 6, 2025

Present: Greg Harper (Board), Emily Bruns, Dave Jarrett, Larry Trueblood, Eric Vonhoven (CSLOA),

Nick Johann

Absent: None

Guests: None

Mr. Harper called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm

Approval of February Minutes

Mr. Jarrett made a motion to accept the February minutes as submitted. Mr. Trueblood seconded. Motion passed.

Freeholder Comments

None

Director of Operations Report

- Mr. Johann discussed potholes that had popped up around the district. Two on Centerlake Rd. will be patched in the upcoming weeks.

New Business

- 2026 Budget & Proposed Paving
 - The commission discussed which roads will need repair for the 2026 budget.
 - The upper portion of Muskrat Dr. and Chipmunk Dr. were mentioned.
- Start Future Paving List
 - Mrs. Bruns asked for a list of roads so she can start the process for a new paving list.
- Discussion on 2025 Paving
 The commission discussed the roads that were on the 2025 paving list. After discussion on the current condition of some deteriorating main roads the commission agreed to remove Catalpa Dr.

from the 2025 paving and use that money to patch and repair portions of Sweetwater Dr. and Centerlake Rd.

Commission Members Comments

None.

Adjournment

As there was no other business before the Commission Mr. Vonhoven made a motion to adjourn, Mrs. Bruns seconded. The meeting adjourned at 5:50 p.m.

Cordry-Sweetwater Conservancy District Security Commission Meeting

March 11th, 2025

"DRAFT MINUTES"

- 1. Members Present: Jim Maulden, Steve Burke, Tom Quill, Cathie Brown, Matt Murtha, and Carrie Vavul
- 2. Members Present Virtually: None
- 3. Members Absent: Brian Clancy
- 4. Also, Present:
 - a. Staff: Brittany Bay
 - **b.** 3 freeholders in attendance (Shena Wheeler- Ecology Commission, Nancy Quill, & Sharon VanKooten)
- 5. Welcome: Mr. Maulden called the meeting to order at 6:06 PM.
- 6. Agenda Modifications:
 - a. None
- 7. Approval of Minutes:
 - a. The Commission reviewed the February Commission Meeting Minutes.

MOTION: Mr. Quill motioned to approve February 5th, 2025, Security Commission Minutes, as submitted, seconded by Mrs. Brown. Motion passed 6-0.

- 8. Freeholder Concerns:
 - a. None
- 9. Director of Finance & Admin Report:
 - a. Mrs. Bay reviewed her report and noted that they are currently accepting applications for seasonal staff positions. Mrs. Bay noted that seasonal staff training had been scheduled with staff starting dates of April and May. Mrs. Bay noted letters would be sent to freeholders who received two tickets last season in April.
 - b. Mrs. Bay noted that the buoys have been ordered and will be here by the end of March with a ship date of the 18th. There was discussion over the numbers and tape for the buoys. Mrs. Bay noted that she and Josh Bryant were going to go out and see which ones still need numbered and they will number the ones at the office when they come in before they are placed. There was discussion on lighted buoys. Mr. Maulden noted that he believed the last time buoys were discussed they had decided to hold off on ordering lighted buoys until we had enough buoys to cover all of the current missing buoys.

10. Welcome New Commission Member

a. Mr. Maulden welcomed Matt Murtha to the Security Commission. The other commission members introduced themselves to Mr. Murtha.

11. Old Business:

a. Buoy Numbers/Tape Review

1. This was discussed under the Director if Finance & Admin Report.

b. Budget Review- 5 year

1. Mr. Maulden asked if anyone had anything for the budget. Mrs. Bay noted that she had sent over the proposed 5-year budget and would send it over to Mr. Murtha.

c. Speed Bumps at Grizzly

 Mr. Maulden noted that they had turned the speed bumps over to the Roads Commission now. Mr. Maulden noted that the roads commission is looking to see what dimensions should be used for speed bumps; so that they are not too steep or too long. Mr. Burke asked if they were still thinking of adding the speed bumps as they pave new roads and just build them into the paving. Mr. Maulden noted yes if a speed bump is needed on that road.

d. Grandfathered Decals

1. Mr. Maulden noted that he wanted to add grandfathered decals to the rule book. Mrs. Vavul asked if grandfathered decals were not already included in the rule book. Mrs. Bay explained there is not a classification for grandfathered decals, there is just an explanation under each classification that has grandfathered decals and that jets skis (personalized watercraft) are the only classification with a different decal. Mr. Maulden noted that under each of the different classifications there is a stipulation for grandfathered. Mr. Maulden noted that with moving all the grandfathered stipulations under classification 4 personalized watercraft and changing it to grandfathered watercraft it would just make those decals for personal watercraft the grandfathered boat decals. Mrs. Bay noted that this would go along with the list the office is currently working through of all watercrafts registered last season to create a new grandfathered list of current boats. Mrs. Bay noted once the grandfathered list is finalized, they could share it to the website and Facebook and people could see if their boats are now grandfathered. Mr. Maulden noted that right now the grandfathered boats will still have the same sticker on them, they won't have a grandfathered sticker and gave the example of a grandfathered pontoon having a pontoon sticker. Mrs. Bay noted that it would just be noted on their paperwork that it was grandfathered. Maulden explained that currently there is not a grandfathered decal there is a personal watercraft decal but if they changed personal watercraft to grandfathered there would be a grandfathered decal. Mr. Quill noted that so whether they are class 1,2,3, or 4 they would all be listed under class 4. Mr. Maulden noted there would only be one sticker so you could keep track of them. Mrs. Bay noted that the software keeps track of the grandfathered boats, it's a check box on the decal form. Mr. Maulden noted that the boat patrol would be able to tell as well. Mr. Maulden noted that any boat over 21 feet, 4,000 pounds, would get one; any jet ski would get one, any pontoon over 24 feet would get one.

2.

e. Green Rule Book

- 1. Mr. Maulden noted that the commission would start at the beginning of the rule book with any changes.
 - i. Mr. Maulden discussed the firearms and noted they could either leave it in here or take it out. Mr. Maulden noted that most people will follow what the rule book says even though it's not enforceable. Mrs. Wheeler noted that there was a third option which she presented in an email. Mr. Maulden noted that they could discuss it with Roger but if they won't enforce a 25mph speed limit he doesn't believe they will enforce someone shooting guns. Mr. Maulden noted that he saw a Facebook post that there was an incident in Brown County with someone shooting guns and they called the Sheriff's Department, and the deputy came out and told them they cannot do anything about them shooting guns unless they shoot something on their property. There was discussion over hunting and firearms. Mrs. Wheeler noted they need to focus on what they want the rules to be right now, not the enforceability; that is for the attorney. Mr. Burke noted he understood what he was saying but he believes there needs to be something in there. Mr. Burke noted there has to be something in there or there could be someone shooting on a little piece of property and stray bullets are dangerous. Mr. Burke discussed state law. Mrs. Brown asked what if someone brought a gun to the beach and left it under their towel and a child picked it up. Mr. Burke noted the beach is private property, you could put up a sign saying no firearms and that is enforceable. Mr. Quill discussed the proximity of his neighbor, and he believes there needs to be something in there.

MOTION: Mr. Maulden motioned to approve leaving the firearm section as written, seconded by Mrs. Vavul.

Discussion: There was discussion over adding on the verbiage of CSCD property. Mr. Burke noted that if you recklessly discharge a firearm anywhere, you're going to meet a state statute. Mrs. Wheeler noted that state law will always supersede.

Motion passed unanimously.

ii. Mr. Maulden discussed was classification of watercraft section. Mr. Maulden noted they briefly discussed this section before Mrs. Wheeler arrived. Mr. Maulden noted that class 1,2, and 3 all have a grandfathered watercraft section. Mr. Maulden noted class 4 is the grandfathered watercraft because you are not allowed to have those. Mr. Maulden noted they previously discussed moving the grandfathered watercraft from class 1,2, and 3 to class 4 and changing it from personal watercraft to grandfathered watercraft. Mr. Maulden noted that if they have everything in a grandfathered class, they would all have the same sticker and they can keep track of them, and everybody will always know how many they have and they will all be in one class. Mrs. Brown noted that it would be one sticker for every category. Mrs. Bay noted that the office is going through all currently registered boats to create a grandfathered list based on the new rules. Mr. Burke asked if they could leave it the way it is currently written and just note the grandfathered boats in each class will have a grandfathered decal. Mrs. Brown asked if this would mean they would have 2 decals. Mr. Burke noted that they would only have one sticker, it would be the class 4 sticker, and it would be the same for all classes of watercraft. Mrs. Wheeler noted that there would be a verbiage change because currently you are allowed to decal one boat from each watercraft class of 1,2,3, and 4. Mrs. Vavul noted for boat patrol it would be easier for them to identify. It was asked why boat patrol would need to know that it is grandfathered. Mrs. Wheeler noted if it has a current decal then someone approved it. Mrs. Brown noted that they just needed to know the boat was legal on the lake. Mrs. Bay noted that there was a list of grandfathered boats previously kept that included pontoons and jet skis; and now the office is working to update that list with every watercraft registered last year so they have a working list. Mrs. Vavul noted that as long as the office has done what they are supposed to do then

it doesn't matter. Mr. Maulden asked if at any time they could get a report of the grandfathered boats if they called and asked. Mrs. Bay noted once the grandfathered list is complete, she intends to post it to the website and Facebook so everyone can access the list. Mr. Maulden noted that the grandfathered sticker was just so they would know exactly how many grandfathered boats we have. Mrs. Bay noted that they had to create that list of currently registered boats that would be grandfathered, moving forward, so that CSCD staff would know if the watercraft were grandfathered before the next season. Mrs. Brown noted that as boat patrol she didn't see why they would need to know that. Mr. Mauden noted that it wasn't just for boat patrol, they wanted to make sure they knew how many were in the system all the time.

- iii. Mr. Maulden noted the weird wording under the pontoon classification. Mrs. Wheeler noted the verbiage change she was making to make this section less confusing. There was discussion on the verbiage for the pontoon section. Mrs. Bay noted that with the pontoons over the 100 HP being classified as powered watercraft, if they kept the decals as they currently are it would be easier for boat patrol to identify if they had the wrong class of decal on their boat. There was agreement that this made a lot of sense.
- iv. Mr. Quill discussed the paddleboard section. Mr. Quill noted he did not like the verbiage of carry a life jacket, they need to have it with them on the paddleboard. There was discussion on the verbiage. Mr. Murtha noted that there is sometimes more than one person on the paddleboard and there should be a life jacket for each of them. Mrs. Vavul asked if they were floating around in a cove, and if they had a paddleboard using it as a bar would they have to have life jackets. Mrs. Bay suggested using the verbiage of if the paddleboard is underway. Mrs. Wheeler added that verbiage and read it.
- v. Mr. Quill noted the difference in the verbiage on requirements for the zebra mussel test and the boat safety test. Mr. Quill discussed clarifying that if the freeholder doesn't pass the test the first time, they can take it again until they do.
- vi. Mrs. Vavul asked to back up and noted the area where it says when a freeholder sells a lot it

should say property, because it is more encompassing.

vii. Mr. Maulden discussed the section allowing 3 months for freeholders to obtain their grandfathered watercraft decal section. Mr. Maulden noted if they took their watercraft on the water, it would not prevent a ticket; this just extended the time they were allowed to receive their grandfathered watercraft decal. Mrs. Brown asked if they could go back out after getting the initial ticket and not renewing the decals. Mr. Quill answered no they would get another ticket. Mr. Maulden noted that they wouldn't lose their privilege to purchase a sticker, because it used to be that if you didn't get your decal by June 15th, you lost your privilege to purchase a decal and would no longer be allowed on the water. Mr. Maulden noted this only saved you from losing your boat, it doesn't allow you to take it out on the water without the new decal. Mr. Quill noted he personally believed it should have stayed on the 15th of June. Mr. Quill noted he believed the grace period should be at the most 30 days. Mr. Maulden noted he agreed but the Board voted on this two months ago. Mr. Quill noted he knew that but the person who fought for this was no longer on the Board.

MOTION: Mr. Quill motioned to approve changing the grace period of renewing grandfathered decals from 3 months to 30 days, seconded by Mr. Murtha.

Discussion: Mr. Maulden noted he was fine with it staying the way it was, and he asked Mrs. Bay when decals came in and they have 2 or 3 months to get decals before they expire. Mr. Quill noted that Mrs. Bay gets the stickers in March. Mr. Maulden noted that there was a person on the Board that doesn't like people being held responsible for their own actions. Mrs. Vavul noted that that person was gone. Mr. Burke noted that he felt it was reasonable as well to say 30 days. Mr. Burke noted the Board may disagree and leave it the way it is. Mr. Maulden noted that is what they are here for, to make recommendations to the Board.

Motion passed unanimously.

viii. Mr. Maulden discussed the towing devices section. Mr. Maulden noted that it said the rope has to be 40 feet in length and they also have where wake surfing is not allowed. Mr. Maulden

noted that wake surfing is prohibited and read the rule and asked if the 40-foot rope length should be included in this section. Mrs. Brown noted there are several people on wake boards, and they want shorter ropes, and Mrs. Vavul agreed. Mrs. Brown noted their ropes are not 40 feet, and they are not riding the wave or anything like that. Mr. Burke noted he believed the point of the 40-foot rope is to stop anyone from wake surfing. Mrs. Vavul noted there is a difference between wake surfing and wake boarding. Mr. Maulden noted when the Board was reviewing this, they asked the question. and it seemed like everyone was using a 40-foot rope. Mrs. Vavul noted she thought it was more like 25, and she asked a friend who does a lot of wake boarding. Mr. Quill noted that the question was asked of Dave Jarrett, and he referred only to skiing at the time. Mr. Quill noted that water skiers normally use a 60-foot rope unless you're really good. Mrs. Vavul googled it and google says 65-75 feet and noted that she thought it was shorter than that. Mrs. Brown noted the wakeboarders use a different type of rope. Mr. Maulden noted that they did some research, and they thought 40 feet would be a good length.

- ix. Mr. Quill asked if someone was wake surfing, what happens. Mr. Maulden noted that they can't, and they will get a ticket. Mr. Quill asked if they had to make this violation 3 times before they were kicked off the lake. Mr. Maulden answered that this would be like anything else. Mr. Maulden noted if someone is out there wake surfing it's no different than if they are out there breaking another rule.
- x. Mrs. Brown discussed the no more than 2 on a tube or a boat rule.
- xi. Mr. Quill discussed the fishing rules. Mr. Quill noted that he thought ecology should review the fishing violations or someone from ecology should be at the security meeting to advise the security commission if someone wanted to dispute the fishing violations.

MOTION: Mr. Quill motioned to approve anyone appealing for violation of the fishing rules should appear before the ecology commission at a regularly scheduled meeting and the ecology commission will make a recommendation for their appeal, seconded by Mr. Maulden.

Motion passed unanimously.

xii. Mr. Murtha discussed the wake surfing section.
Mr. Murtha noted people learning to wake surf do
utilize a rope and some verbiage should be added.

MOTION: Mr. Murtha motioned to approve removing without being pulled directly by watercraft in the wake surfing section, seconded by Mr. Burke. Motion passed unanimously.

- xiii. Mr. Quill discussed paddleboats prohibited in the beach area. Mr. Quill asked if paddleboards should be included. Mrs. Brown noted she just sees inflatables in that area.
- xiv. Mr. Quill discussed the enforcement section. Mr. Quill noted that it says warning and it needs to say ticket. Mrs. Wheeler suggested putting any violation of the rules documented. Mr. Maulden noted that freeholders can get warnings still. Mrs. Bay gave an example of some instances when the boat patrol gave a warning versus a ticket. Mrs. Bay noted that she always lets that be at the discretion of boat patrol.
- xv. Mrs. Wheeler noted that she would suggest new rules should be referred to the commissions and the commissions making recommendations to the Board. Mr. Maulden noted that they were thinking about holding an executive meeting to review all of this and they wouldn't be able to make any decisions, but they could review. Mr. Maulden noted he recalled at the last meeting that Mrs. Wheeler asked him if someone had come to the Board with something to send it back to the commission. Mr. Maulden noted he would recommend they do that but with some of the previous Board, one reason he is on the Board is because he doesn't feel like some of the previous Board Members paid attention to what the commissions came up with. Mr. Maulden noted that wake boats and wake surfing had been beat to death. Mr. Maulden noted he really believed the commission should be making the recommendations. Mr. Maulden noted that it had been in committee for a year with wake boats and nothing happened, the previous Board didn't pay attention to what the committee had said. Mrs. Wheeler noted it is still up to the Board to take the recommendations or not. Mr. Burke discussed freeholders being able to come to a meeting and

express their concern and be heard. Mrs. Bay noted they could establish a procedure for rules.

xvi. There was discussion on power loading.

xvii. Mr. Murtha discussed s turns. Mr. Maulden noted no erratic patterns would cover this. Mr. Murtha noted he felt it should be worded stronger or clearer. Mrs. Vavul suggested zigzagging. Mr. Murtha suggested 90 degree turns while tubing. Mr. Maulden noted he believed it was fine as is. Mr. Burke agreed it all fell under erratic and will be at the discretion of boat patrol.

xviii. Mr. Murtha discussed the verbiage under towing devices where it mentions the watercraft is occupied by the driver and at least one competent observer. Mr. Murtha noted that he believed there should be an age restriction for the observer. Mrs. Vavul discussed the height of the person holding up the flag up. Mr. Maulden noted he believed this was directed by the state or Coast Guard. Mrs. Brown noted that if the flag doesn't go up immediately it is a ticket. Mr. Burke asked what age the observer should be. Mr. Murtha noted that would be consistent with other parts of the rule book.

MOTION: Mr. Murtha motioned to approve adding at least 12 years of age to the competent observer section, seconded by Mrs. Vavul.

Motion passed unanimously.

xix. Mr. Murtha noted he wanted to discuss the automatic flags on behalf of Brent. Mr. Murtha noted it currently read that the flag must be displayed by the observer. Mr. Murtha noted that there is a system where freeholders can hit the flag, so it is displayed but it's not being held by the observer. Mrs. Brown asked about the operator displaying the flag. Mr. Murtha noted to him it did not matter who was displaying the flag just that it was up immediately. Mr. Maulden noted the driver was triggering the flag, and they are supposed to be paying attention to the water. Mr. Murtha noted that sometimes it was the driver triggering it, sometimes it's on the passenger side and the observer triggers it. Mr. Murtha noted he did not care either way as long as the flag was displayed. Mrs. Vavul noted that she always tries to be in the middle of the boat when she displays a flag and suggested using that verbiage. Mr.

Maulden noted that the driver should not be the one flipping the flag because he is paying attention to driving. Mr. Burke asked if the observer could be the one triggering the flag. Mr. Burke noted that if the flag goes up and is visible it has served its purpose. Mr. Murtha suggested that it say the flag must be displayed immediately when a person is down in the water, and that the operator should not be displaying the flag. Mr. Maulden asked where the flags were on the boats and how they are installed. Mrs. Brown noted that they are where the windshield comes down. Mr. Murtha noted that he did not know how they are installed but they work well. Mr. Maulden asked if they could easily be moved to the passenger side, that is why he asked how they were installed. Mrs. Brown noted she did not have a problem with the flag being displayed this way, she just didn't believe the operator should be the one triggering it. Mr. Quill noted that he believes they should leave it as the observer. Mr. Murtha noted that these are more visible and work better than an observer holding a flag manually.

MOTION: Mr. Murtha motioned to strike the verbiage displayed by the observer, seconded by Mr. Burke.

Discussion: The commission discussed the photo of one. Mr. Quill noted that his concern if they took out "by the observer", in his opinion it would be eliminating the observer. Mr. Burke noted it did not eliminate having an observer because number one says there has to be an observer in the boat. Mr. Maulden noted that if he had the flag in his hand, he is going to be paying attention because he knows he must display the flag. Mr. Burke asked if they were towing someone and they have an observer and the flag goes up and they saw the automatic flag go up would you write them a ticket. Mrs. Brown noted that she wouldn't be she would let them know they need an observer to put the flag up. Mr. Murtha noted that the flags that he saw that do this are on a much longer pole. Mr. Quill noted that he just has a problem if the driver is the one who sets it off, Mr. Maulden agreed. Mr. Murtha noted that if the concern is having it by the driver the verbiage could say if using an automatic flag it cannot be operated by the driver. Mr. Maulden asked if they could leave it as with the observer having to do it. Mr. Quill asked if they could change the verbiage to the observer must activate the flag. Mrs. Wheeler made the modification. Mr. Maulden noted he had no problem with it being put up automatic, he just didn't like the

driver doing it. There was discussion over flags being displayed in the no wake zone.

12. New Business

a. Update Boat Safety Test (Resolution 2024-7)

1. Mr. Maulden noted he would like to discuss this topic at next month's meeting when Mr. Clancy will be present. Mr. Quill asked if this was just to make the changes to coincide with the new resolution like age and things. Mrs. Bay noted yes there would be changes because of the new resolution modifying the previous rules. Mr. Maulden noted that the resolution says if it changes you must give the test again. Mr. Maulden noted that because of this they could review the whole test and see if there are any other changes that they wanted to make and put several updates on the test.

13. Commission Member Concerns:

- 1. The commission thanked Mrs. Wheeler for working on this.
- 2. Mr. Quill asked Mrs. Bay if they had a list of boats that are not allowed on the lake. Mrs. Bay noted there is not a list of boats that are not allowed on the lake. Mrs. Bay noted that they are working to create a list of grandfathered boats from the currently registered watercraft, but that would not be a list of all boats not allowed on the lake. Mr. Quill noted a lot of people had been asking him what kind of boat they can get to wakeboard, and he noted that he can give them the specs. Mrs. Bay noted that she has asked for a list of what is considered wake boats as people have asked them; they do not have a list of every wake boat. Mr. Maulden noted what he would recommend is the office doesn't tell anybody what kind of boat they can get. Mrs. Bay noted that the office doesn't tell anyone what kind of boat they can get they read the rules on length and weight to them, and if they have further questions, they send the call to Nick Johann or myself and if we can't tell if it is a wake boat or not, we send the information to the Board. Mrs. Vavul noted that they should start minimizing or deleting the words wake boat and say if it's a boat that has wake-enhancing devices it's not allowed. There was discussion over the boats designed to create a wake. Mr. Maulden noted that some manufacturers specify some boats as a wake boat. Mr. Quill noted that what he could tell them then is here is the rule, do your research, after they do their research they can call the office, and if the office can't answer your question, they will send you to the Board. There was discussion on eliminating the verbiage of wake boats. Mrs. Bay noted that they can also check the specs on id power to see if the boat meets the requirements. Mr. Maulden noted that they

- could go by jd power specs or the manufacturers specs. Mrs. Bay noted the manufacturer specs is a little bit harder because typically on the boat websites it only keeps the current year, so they could reference for new models, but older models can typically be found on jd power.
- 3. Mrs. Vavul asked if they could see the deputies pulling people over. Mrs. Bay noted that she could ask them if the commission wanted her too but it's at the deputy's discretion. Mr. Maulden noted that he knows they work for the Sheriff, but we are paying them overtime and they should do what we ask them to do. Mr. Murtha noted that he doesn't believe they can tell them what to do because we pay for them, Mr. Burke agreed. There was discussion over telling deputies what to do before and that being an issue as to why there are not full-time deputies here. Mr. Maulden asked but to stop speeders they couldn't ask them to stop them. Mrs. Bay noted that they follow the county laws on speeding, which she believed to be 40 or 45mph. Mrs. Vavul noted that she sees the deputies out, but she never sees anyone pulled over. Mr. Burke noted the speeders he sees are contractors, vendors, and amazon. Mr. Maulden noted that they used to write tickets years ago because he got one. Mrs. Bay noted that she would ask if that's what they wanted her to do. Mr. Burke noted they would ask them to stop people, and he didn't write a ticket he would just give them a verbal warning if he saw them moving fast and let them know they're going to start enforcing traffic laws. There was discussion over a safety factor with just stopping people. Mr. Maulden noted he thought they should be asked to stop people, because we are paying them, and the biggest problem here is speeders. Mrs. Vavul noted they could find drunk drivers. Mr. Maulden noted that if there wasn't a speeding problem they wouldn't be putting speed bumps in. Mr. Maulden asked Mrs. Bay to just see what they say.
- 4. Mrs. Brown noted that Sheena has put in multiple hours free of charge and it would be nice to chip in and do something for her. Mr. Burke suggested a gift card. Mrs. Brown asked if they should ask the Board to chip in too. Mr. Maulden noted that ecology might like to as well or they may want to do their own thing. Mr. Maulden noted that they could talk to everybody and see what they wanted to do.
- 5. Mr. Murtha noted that Mr. Clancy's presentation at the last Board meeting where he had the statistics and numbers was very impressive, informative, and answered a lot of questions.

14. Adjourn (8:39 PM)Mr. Murtha noted that it was very well done.

MOTION: Mr. Burke moved to adjourn, seconded by Mrs. Vavul. Motion passed unanimously.

Cordry Sweetwater Conservancy District Water Commission Meeting Minutes March 13th, 2025 CSCD Office

These minutes are not official until approved by the Water Commission

Present: K. Brasseur, D. Caudill, A. Parris (via phone)

Absent: T. Kuhn, J. Romick (CSLOA)

Guests: None

Call to order: K. Brasseur called the meeting to order at 5:25 p.m.

Election of Commission Officers for 2025: A motion was made by A. Parris and seconded by D. Caudill that the officers shall remain the same as during 2024, K. Brasseur as Chairman, D. Caudill as Vice-Chairman and A. Parris as Secretary. Motion was unanimously approved.

Agenda Modifications: None

Freeholder Concerns: None

Minute Approval: December 12, 2024, minutes approval, Motion by D. Caudill, seconded by A. Parris, Unanimous approved.

Financials: The 2024 year-end financial statements are still being reviewed with our financial consultant, so no financials were reviewed.

Water Operator Report: Josh was not at the meeting but indicated prior to the meeting that there are no issues of concern and that water loss has remained around 40%, similar to last month. Also rule book updates in progress.

Old Business: None

Long Term Projects:

A. Update Water Department Rules Book - K. Brasseur will ask Josh to submit to the Commission members a draft of the staff's recommended changes to the water utility rule book by April 1st, so that members can review prior to the April 10th meeting.

New Business: None

Water Commission Member Concern/Comments: None

Adjournment: Motion to adjourn made by A. Parris, seconded by D. Caudill at 5:32p.m. Motion passed unanimously.

Next Meeting: April 10th, 2024, at 5:15 p.m. at the CSCD Office.

Respectfully submitted by: Ken Brasseur